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     CWA Local 2108’s annual Children’s Hospital 

50/50 raffle tickets are now available from your Chief 

Steward or at the Local office. When you purchase 

your tickets, your contributions ensure that specialized 

care is possible for thousands of children in the metro 

area who otherwise may not receive it. It also rein-

forces that as a member of CWA Local 2108, you are 

demonstrating your long standing commitment to the 

communities where you live and work. 

     Donations are $1.00 per ticket and you do not need 

to be present to win. So when you are approached by 

your Steward to help support this worthy cause, re-

member every ticket sold is a winner because of the 

help it provides. This year’s drawing will be held at the 

Membership meeting on December 12, 2018 in Belts-

ville, Maryland. 

Childrenôs Hospital 50/50  

The CWA Joe Beirne Foundation was established in 

October 1974 by the Communications Workers of 

America Executive Board to honor the name and 

memory of the founding President of CWA, who 

served for more than 30 years. In his capacity as the 

first CWA President, Joe Beirne took great pride in the 

roles he played in the fields of education and learning 

and other areas of social concern.  

Sixteen partial college scholarships of $4,000 each are 

being offered for the 2019-2020 school year. Winners, 

selected in a lottery drawing, also will receive second-

year scholarships of the same amount contingent 

upon satisfactory academic accomplishment. Part-time 

students, less than 12 credits, will receive half of the 

scholarship monies. 

 

Eligible for the awards are CWA members and their 

spouses, children and grandchildren, including those 

of retired or deceased members. Applicants must be 

high school graduates or at least high school students 

who will graduate during the year in which they apply. 

Undergraduate and graduate students returning to 

schooling may also apply. 

Applications are accepted during the months of No-

vember through April. Final deadline for the 2019-

2020 school year is April 30, 2019. 

To apply online, go to:  

http://www.cwa-union.org/pages/beirne 

The CWA Joseph A. Beirne  

Foundation Scholarship Program 

Dex Media Ratifies Tentative Agreement 

CWA District 2-13 has announced that the tentative agreement with Dex Media, Inc. 
has been ratified. The Agreement covers the Bargaining Units of Maryland/Virginia, 
New England, New Jersey, New York, Pennsylvania and Connecticut Sales Offices.  

The new two-year agreement contains base wage improvements for BA’s with greater 
than one (1) year service and/or protections for all BA’s while implementing a new Pay 
Area concept impacting the Compensation Plan. BA’s with greater than five (5) years 
will be raised to Mid-Point or a minimum of 2%, whichever is greater unless already at 
maximum. BA’s within one (1) to four (4) years’ service will receive a $500 base pay 
increase. Lump sum payments were agreed for those with less than one (1) year ser-
vice.  

The Committee was successful in pushing back Dex in several key areas. Dex wanted 
to eliminate the Flat Rate Car Reimbursement option and they sought to slash the mil-
lion-dollar penalty when new compensation plans produce a diminishment of 5% or 
more in earnings. This is the first agreement that raises the base wage of BA’s, some 
significantly, in several years.  
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RMC 2108 Retirees Corner   

FROM THE PRESIDENTôS DESK 

Calvin C Foster Jr 

President- RMC 2108  

Thinking About Retirement? 
You may want to check out one of these important workshops pre-
sented by Nettworth Financial Group to see if the reality of retirement 
is on your horizon and get treated to a free meal!!  

Retirement Benefits Workshop 

Saturday, January 12, 2019 @ 10:00 AM ï 10782 Rhode Is-
land Avenue, Beltsville, MD 

Tuesday, January 15, 2019 @ 6:30 PM ï Ruth’s Chris, 1777 
Reistertown Road, Pikesville, MD 

Reservations are required and to RSVP you may call Nettworth at  

(800)-859-2212, or register online at Nettworth.net.  Space is limited 

and the workshop is limited to CWA members and their spouse 

only. 
 

Since 1991, the Union Plus Scholarship Program has awarded more 
than $4.3 million to students of working families who want to begin or 
continue their post-secondary education. Over 2,700 families have 
benefited from our commitment to higher education. The Union Plus 
Scholarship Program is offered through the Union Plus Education Foun-
dation, supported in part by contributions from the provider of the Union 
Plus Credit Card. (You do not need to be a Union Plus Credit Card 
holder to apply for this scholarship.) 

Eligibility 

Current and retired members of participating unions, their spouses and 
their dependent children (as defined by IRS regulations). At least one 
year of continuous union membership by the applicant, applicant's 
spouse or parent (if applicant is a dependent). The one year member-
ship minimum must be satisfied by May 31, 2019. 

Evaluation criteria: 

This is a competitive scholarship. Applicants are evaluated according to 
academic ability, social awareness, financial need and appreciation of 
labor. A GPA of 3.0 or higher is recommended. 

The required essays can account for up to half your total score. 

Scholarship applicants are judged by a committee of impartial post-
secondary educators. 

Application Timeline: 

Applications are available starting in mid-June, and a complete applica-
tion must be received on or before 12:00 p.m. (Eastern Time) on Janu-
ary 31, 2019. Applications received after this deadline will not be con-

sidered. 

Scholarship Award Amounts: 

Amounts range from $500 to $4,000. These one-time cash awards are 
for study beginning in the Fall of 2019. Students may re-apply each 
year. 

Award date: 

The Scholarship Committee will determine recipients of scholarship 
awards by May 31 each year. During the first week of June award re-
cipients will be individually notified by mail, and all applicants will be 
sent an email with notification that the award list has been posted 
online. Please note that due to the volume of applications we cannot 
provide any information on the status of an application before award 
announcements are made. 

To apply, go to:  

https://www.unionplus.org/benefits/money/union-plus-scholarships 

2019 Union Plus Scholarship Program 

 Accepting Applications Now 

It's hard for me to believe that we are near 

the end of 2018, but here we are!  There 

have been many gains this year for CWA 

members, and I'd like to take a moment to 

highlight a few: 

¶ CWA members who work for 

Avaya were protected 

through the company's bank-

ruptcy, and secured a con-

tract extension until September, 2019 

¶ 1400 CWA members at Frontier in WV and a small group 

in VA (former Verizon employees, prior to the sale to Fron-

tier), bargained for 11 months prior to calling a grueling 22-

day strike this year.  They won a new contract that protects 

jobs and doesn't expire until August, 2021 

¶ A new DexMedia contract was negotiated by CWA and 

ratified without the need for a strike, with an expiration 

date of October, 2020 

¶ In a nod to our highly successful strike in 2016, VZ ap-

proached CWA with an offer to negotiate a contract exten-

sion.  Pay raises were negotiated, and in August we rati-

fied that extension, which won't expire until August, 2023 

While I was greatly disappointed in the Maryland Gubernatorial elections 

in November, the labor-endorsed candidates in most other races won.  

Our members and retirees did what we asked of you...you familiarized  

with the candidates, and then you VOTED!  The number of people who 

made the effort and voted actually surpassed the goals set.  A big shout-

out to Chief Stewards Tonie Price and Kendra Whitaker and Stewards 

Adrienne Brill and Marcus Chambers, who knocked on thousands of  

doors, rain and shine, in the cold and the heat, encouraging fellow union 

members to vote.  They did a great job, and I couldn't be more proud of 

their hard work! 

I'd love to cook pancakes for the beautiful children and grandchildren of 

Local 2108, so please join us for Breakfast with Santa on Saturday, De-

cember 8th, if you can.  It's always a fun time for all! 

As always, I wish the Blessings of the Season for you and yours, and 

hope that 2019 is a year of peace, happiness and good health for us all. 

In Solidarity, 

As the holiday season approaches, the RMC Execu-
tive Board would like to wish all of our members a 
safe and joyful end of the year. We would like to thank 
you for all your hard work and participation in matters 
that affect retired people over the past 12 months and 
look forward to working with everyone next year. The 
battle never ends!! 

As you know, our December RMC luncheon is a spe-
cial event and will be catered. We are asking mem-
bers to bring deserts for the luncheon if they wish. We are also collect-
ing canned food for local food banks and unwrapped toys for local area 
children.  

The RMC meeting will be held on December 12 , 2018 at 11:00am. 
Come and enjoy!! 

RMC 2108 

https://www.nettworth.net/marylanddcvirginia
https://www.unionplus.org/money-credit/credit-card
https://www.unionplus.org/money-credit/credit-card
https://www.unionplus.org/college-education-financing/scholarships/
https://www.unionplus.org/college-education-financing/scholarships/
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Personals  

We wish to extend sincere sympathy to the family and 
friends of:  

Congratulations to Recent Retirees: 

Are you òWEARING REDó on 

Thursdays? 

Welcome to Local 2108  

New Members 

Transferred Members 

Benjamin Holt, Sr., father of Benjamin Holt, Jr. who passed 

away on October 17, 2018. 

Jamie Spillers, wife of retired member Scott Spillers who 

passed away on October 21, 2018. 

Gayle Rodgers, an active member who passed away on No-

vember 1, 2018. 

Andy Anderson, a retired member who passed away on No-

vember 5, 2018. 

James E. Payne Jr., father of  Ron Payne who passed away on 

November 4, 2018. 

Karlos Strange, son of James Turner who passed away on 

November 6, 2018. 

Doris L Brooks, mother of Amanda Brooks who passed away 

on November 14, 2018. 

Scot McElroy 
Troy Gray 

Delores Griffin 

Mike Foster 
Daniel Holland 

Terry Reed 
Jack G Powell 

Harry Sweeney, Jr. 
Wanda Glover 

Detra Hansborough 

Icy Barton 
Pamela Everett 
Andrea E Jones 

Charles (Chuck) Monk, Jr. 
Arnita Pinkard 

Got a question about your Medical, Dental, Vision, Disability or enroll-

ment ? CWA appointed Health Care Benefit Coordinators are just a 

phone call away! The Health Care Benefit Coordinators can handle 

issues from any active or retired  Mid-Atlantic CWA (MD,PA, DE,VA, 

DC, WV) represented member, regardless of their home state. 

Cindy Ebner, Retiree HCBC for Medical, Dental and enrollment issues 

866-248-4449 

Cynthia.X.Ebner@verizon.com 

Ines Millard, Actives’ Medical, Dental, Vision, Disability and Enrollment 

888-571-7218 

Ines.I.Millard@verizon.com 

Jodi Grant, Actives’ Medical, Dental, Vision, Disability and Enrollment 

888-324-4969 

Jodi.I.Grant@core.verizon.com 

Verizon Health Care Benefits Coordinators 

Can Help Answer Your Benefit Questions 

     This scholarship award is being presented as a tribute to the sec-

ond CWA District 13 International Vice President and the former Sec-

retary-Treasurer of CWA Local 13000.  Both of these individuals re-

tired in April of 2005. Vince and Pat both placed a high priority on edu-

cation.  

     All CWA District 2-13 members, their spouses, children and grand-

children (including dependents of laid-off, retired or deceased CWA 

District 2-13 members) who are or were members in good standing at 

the time of separation from the Union may apply.  Applicants must be 

high school graduates or at least high school students who will gradu-

ate during the year in which they apply.  Undergraduate and graduate 

students returning to schooling may also apply.  Prior winners may not 

apply.  

     One (1) scholarship, to be paid at the rate of $1,000.00, will be 

awarded to an eligible applicant from the District 2-13 Potomac Re-

gion.  

    Applications will be accepted during the months of December 

through March. Final deadline is March 31st of the year in which the 

scholarship will be awarded.  

     The winners will be chosen by lottery drawing, To apply for the 

scholarship, follow the link below: 

https://district2-13.cwa-union.org/pages/scholarship-d213 

The Vincent & Patricia Maisano  

Labor Scholarship Program 

We hear those words so often during this time of year, but for some of 

us it is, and for others it isn’t. For many of us the holiday season is 

about spending time with family, whether it’s the kids are coming 

home from college or family visiting from out of town. For others it 

could be the gift giving that brightens their day or participating in 

church activities.  All these things are wonderful and fulfilling and can 

put warm a feeling in your heart. 

However, there are some who struggle at this time of the year. Maybe 

they are in the middle of separation or divorce. Some could have lost 

someone close to them, or the kids or a significant other are on de-

ployment across the world. Some spirits may be dampened by finan-

cial burden, struggling to keep a roof over their head and the lights on 

while their children are making lists for Santa while taxes are due right 

around the corner. Others may be dealing with depression, addiction 

or some other internal conflict that pains them. 

I guess what I’m trying to say is that we all have issues in our lives and 

it’s impossible to know what someone else is going through. So my 

wish for the season is that we watch each other’s backs, have some 

understanding towards one another and remember that no matter 

what the news and social media is trying to get us to believe, we are 

all much more the same than different. 

Happy Holidays!! 

Matt Klingman -  Vice President 

Itôs the Most Wonderful Time of the Year 



 
Membership Meeting. - Wednesday, December 12, 2018, 6:00pm 

RMC 2108 Meeting  - Wednesday, December 12, 2018, 11:00am  
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10782 Rhode Island Avenue, Beltsville, MD 20705 

 

 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR: 

DDDECEMBERECEMBERECEMBER   201820182018   

555      Chief Stewards Meeting - 9:00am  
  Local Office, Beltsville, MD 
888      Breakfast With Santa - 9:00am-Noon 
  Local Office, Beltsville, MD 
121212      RMC 2108 Meeting - 11:00am 
  Local Office, Beltsville, MD  
121212      Membership Meeting  
  Children’s Hospital 50/50 Drawing- 6:00pm 
  Local Office, Beltsville, MD 
252525      Christmas Day 
  Local Office Closed 
 

JJJANUARYANUARYANUARY   201920192019   

111      New Years Day 
  Local Office Closed   
999      RMC 2108 Meeting - 11:00am   
  Local Office, Beltsville, MD 
999      Membership Meeting - 6:00pm  
  Local Office, Beltsville, MD 
212121      Martin Luther King Day 

When you buy union, you’re supporting good jobs in American communities, 
jobs that provide living wages and benefits, safe working conditions and dignity 
and respect for work. Union family shoppers will want to look beyond foreign-
made electronics, trendy toys and gadgets to find enduring goods that are un-
ion made, or perhaps gift cards for union-productions, such as movies or sport-
ing events, or union made food stuff. There are still many union-made candies, 
baked goods, spirits and specialty items available this holiday season. 

Union Made Holiday Dining  


